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Ellsworth Noontime Rotary Board Meeting Minutes
8:00 AM Darlings Chevrolet Conference Room

Tuesday, April 17, 2018
Attendance:

Tiffany McMullen, Jennifer Saunders, Leann Beal, and Heidi Grindle. 

Old business:

Community Service Project

The Rotary Wheel and small plaque arrived and looks very nice.  Tiffany and Richard McMullen will attach both items to a granite stone for placement at the Beth C. Wright Center in recognition of the Community Service project.  
Pre-Site visit
Tiffany, Richard McMullen, and Josh Kelsey met with representatives of Beth C. Wright Center on March 29, 2018 at 8:30 AM.  They discussed the upcoming event and decided on a few acceptable projects for the time allotted.  
Apple Dumpling book Project

The School still has not provided an update on the project and whether it has been implemented yet.  Leann is considering a different book program for next year.  The program was created by the Waterville Rotary Club and provided to her at the PETS training.  This book program is called Rhoda Reads.
By-Laws 
A copy of the updated bylaws have been distributed to the membership in preparation for a vote on the amendments at the Club Assembly.  The bylaws passed during Club Assembly.  Tiffany has updated them on Clubrunner.  
District Governor Citation

Tiffany submitted the information on goals completed for the District Governor Citation prior to the April 1, 2018 deadline by email and US Postal Service.  The Club did any excellent job meeting and exceeding the benchmarks given by the District Governor.  Tiffany included a cover letter and explanation on items the Club was involved in that may not have met the specifications exactly; however, were worthy of noting.  

President Citation 
The President Citation criteria is tracked on the MyRotary website.  The Club continues to make progress on those items.
Turkey Challenge

This challenge will be completed and submitted before the end of April.  Once submitted the clubs that meet the criteria will be entered into a drawing.  The number of times that a Club is entered into the drawing is determined by the number of points earned. 

Secretary Training Online

Amy completed this training session.

Ducky Race Fundraiser

In reviewing the financial records for the year, it was noted the sponsorship check has not been received yet.  Tiffany will look into this for us.  The Board decided to keep the Ducky Race as one of our fundraisers.  We are looking forward to the enthusiasm the new members will bring to this very successful fundraiser which supports our high school scholarship fund.  

New business:
Request for leave of absence
Megan Harmon requested a leave of absence be considered as professional obligations have made it difficult to attend weekly meetings at a rate of attendance she feels is acceptable.  The Board decided to honor her request to step down from the Sargent-at-Arms position.  The Board felt if Megan was willing to stay on as an active member and just try to attend as many meetings as her schedule allows with no pressure from the Club it would be a better option than approving a formal leave of absence at this time.  The Nomination Committee will need to make a recommendation for a new Sargent-at-Arms for the 2018-2019 Club year.  
Hancock County Leadership Presentation
Tiffany reported that Mark Politte mentioned to her that the Ellsworth Rotary Club was going to be presenting about their club at the Hancock County Leadership graduation on May 9, 2018.  He thought that might be a good opportunity for the Noontime Rotary Club to present the goals and missions of our Club as well.  The Board felt it might be best if Mark worked out the details for presenting during this event with the Chamber of Commerce and if the program allowed for an opportunity to speak the Board felt comfortable with him doing that for us.

Review Maine College Circle scholarship applications 

Bob Stuart from the Maine College Circle invited members of the Noontime Rotary Club to help review scholarship applications at Bar Harbor Bank and Trust starting at 3:00 PM on April 17, 2018.  Tiffany will be attending this review meeting and welcomed anyone else from the Board that was interested in attending.  This opportunity came to light with very little notice; Bob thought members might be interested in the application review as he presented this program during a recent Noontime Rotary meeting. 
Committee Reports:

Jen Saunders, Treasurer
There are no outstanding membership dues at this time.
Heidi Noel-Grindle, Secretary
No report this month.
Mark Politte, Focus group

No report this month.
Leann Beal, Program
An email was received from Erin Daly inquiring if the Club would like to have Senator Eric Brakey speak at a weekly meeting.  The Board decided it would not be permissible under the Club policies concerning political presentations.  An email will be sent thanking him for his interest in presenting; however, we will need to decline his offer.
The membership surveys are coming back slowly, with a few helpful comments on how to proceed next year.  One very helpful comment was members would like to see the program groups switched up a bit so that they have an opportunity to find programs/speakers for different quarters of the years. 

Paul Pangburn, Students 
The Community Service flyer and scholarship application was handed out at the April 12, 2018 meeting with the students.  Crystal offered the students the opportunity to gain community service hours by volunteering at the Chef’s Gala.  Two of the four scholarships awarded last year have been paid out at this point.  One will not be paid out due to failure to comply with the scholarship expectations.  The College update report has not been received yet on the fourth scholarship awarded last year to determine if that student has fulfilled the scholarship terms.  A date will be setup shortly to review the scholarship applications received this year from students and make determinations on who will receive them.
Crystal Richards, Membership
Julie Vittum will be inducted at the April 19, 2018 Club meeting.  Shannon Byers, recently attended a Club meeting, she has been hired to fill the vacancy left from Betty Egner’s retirement.  The Focus Group information has been provided to Shannon in hopes she will be able to help find applicants for future focus group sessions.
Josh Kelsey, Foundation 
As of April 16, 2018, the Club has received $1,253 in donations for Foundation Giving; this represents 70% of the Club membership participating.  The grant application is 95% complete and will be submitted following the receipt of signatures and a final review.  
President Elect 

Leann has started her planning phase for next year as President.  One of Leann’s focus areas will be redesigning the Membership Committee’s involvement.  She would like to add a few of the newest members to this Committee to help identify and improve on some of the expectations not being addressed as noted through the membership surveys.  The summer location for meetings was discussed with an initial decision being made to keep the meetings at City Hall.  Leann has plans to expand on the Public Relations Committee by incorporating some of the new ideas and goals addressed at PETS.  Leann presented the new Rotary flag for Club year 2018-2019 that represents the upcoming theme, as well as the new “I AM Rotary” banner that will be used for the new Rotary campaign.  
Board decisions:

No formal Board decisions were made this morning as there was not a quorum of members present.  A motion was made by Tiffany to elect Heidi as the new Sargent-at-Arms for Club year 2018-2019 this was seconded by Leann.  All member present (Tiffany, Leann, Jennifer, and Heidi) voted in favor.  The remaining vote on this motion will be conducted through email.
Follow-up action:

A date will be set to review and determine the recipient’s for the scholarships this year.
Program ideas from the March 20, Board meeting will be followed up on with the goal of scheduling one of them for the April 26 Club meeting.

Next board meeting: 
The next Board meeting will be held in the upstairs Darling’s Chevrolet Conference Room on May 15, 2018 at 8:00 AM.
Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 9:07 AM.


Date: April 29, 2018

Signature: Heidi-Noёl Grindle
Submitted by Secretary Heidi Grindle

Date emailed to President: April 29, 2018


[image: image2]
